



rEACH

Minutes rEACH ZOOM

Subject	Discussion and decisions	Action items
Present	Arwen, Myriam, Marij, Anne, Julia, Mara	
Apologies	Alexia, Vibeke, Gerry	
ICA EACH-panel	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Anne, Julia van Weert & Elizabete have responded positively ○ Anne can attend if registration fees are covered ○ Elizabete and Mara if all costs are covered ○ Myriam will try to get complete funding from her department ○ EACH has funding for representative tasks; that is one person covered 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Anne: send in title for ICA panel by end of the week ➤ Mara: ask department about possibilities for funding to contribute to ICA panel ➤ Myriam: check what day the ICA panel session will be held
ICCH pre-conference workshops	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ rEACH received four proposals; two were also on teaching and have been forwarded to tEACH ○ The two pre-conference workshops from rEACH will be on Realist Review by Fien Mertens and Visual Design by Mara 	

rEACH symposium at ICCH	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Carla, Anne, Alexia and Marij have come up with the topic 'Using Twitter for your research' ○ Anne and Marij lead the symposium, possibly with the addition of an expert on Twitter research. Preferably an EACH member, like Glyn Elwyn, and better a rEACH member like Pål Gulbrandsen. ○ If people from outside EACH are brought in, it will have to go through the planning committee. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Myriam: check deadline rEACH symposium with planning committee ➤ Marij: further prepare the symposium; invite Pål Gulbrandsen or Glyn Elwyn to contribute as twitter expert.
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ ACH and rEACH will host a one-hour roundtable together at the ICCH. A proposal for this has been submitted to the planning committee. 	
Funding group	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Resubmission of cost-action is in progress 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Anne: get in touch with Melissa about participating in resubmission ➤ Anne: think about what Arwen/rEACH can do to help to activate dormant members ➤ Arwen/Marij: put asking leads whether group members are active or not on the agenda for next meeting
Training group	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Prepared pre-conference workshops ○ Next step: how to offer these workshops outside the conference 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Myriam: email Vibeke to suggest emailing the whole rEACH group to discuss strategies for workshop expansion.
Summer School group	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Julia has taken over from Mara ○ The Summer School needs sponsoring; EACH may not send out a call for the annual fund this year. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Arwen: bring question about Summer School funding to the exec
Tools group	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Deadline to extract data is in March 1 ○ Website for tEACH database is expected to be on hold for the next few months. 	

SIG group	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ SIGs under rEACH have sent in an report 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Arwen: put SIG reports on rEACH member area of EACH website
PEC pages	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Every 8-10 months, rEACH is asked to fill 2 pages in PEC ○ A new project group will help to prepare these pages, as well as articles on research topics to submit for peer-review. 	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Arwen: contact Peter Vermeir and Leonie Visser to suggest creating a writing project group

Action items

- **Anne:** send in title for ICA panel by end of the week#
- **Mara:** ask department about funding to contribute to ICA panel
- **Myriam:** check what day the ICA panel session will be held
- **Myriam:** check deadline rEACH symposium with planning committee
- **Anne:** get in touch with Melissa about participating in resubmission
- **Anne:** think about what Arwen/rEACH can do to help to activate dormant members
- **Arwen/Marij:** put asking leads whether group members are active or not on the agenda for next meeting
- **Myriam:** email Vibeke to suggest emailing the whole rEACH group to discuss strategies for workshop expansion.
- **Arwen:** bring question about Summer School funding to the exec
- **Arwen:** contact Peter Vermeir and Leonie Visser to suggest creating a writing project group
- **Marij:** plan all rEACH leads meetings until June.